
 
          
  

 



 
Exciting new information about our 

Ruby Jubilee! 

 

• One of the original founders of CPQ, will 

be featured at our show! 

 

• A total of 243 quilts entered including 

vintage, display and youth) 

 

• 1,221+ boutique items!  And ladies, last call 

for final boutique items!  Please bring to 

the February meeting! 

 

• 10 Opportunity Baskets, 1 Opportunity 

Quilt 

 

• Ruby Jubilee quilt patterns for Sale 

 

• Opportunity Quilt tickets for sale 

 

• 6 Master Quilters each sharing 2 quilts 

 

• 2 Viewer Choice awards 

 

• Ruby Jubilee Isolette Quilt Challenge 

 

• Youth Challenge (18 and under) 

 

• 5 Community Awards 

 

• She Shed decorating our displays 

 

• Display from “Brayden’s Brave Heart” 

(non-profit). Brayden Eidenshink’s mother 

will be displaying a lovely quilt made for 

Brayden by his grandmother depicting 

patches of first responders. 
 

FEBRUARY AT A GLANCE 
 

February  5 Quilt Show Meeting 

 Darla Hall’s House 

 7204 Norris Rd., Bak 

 6:30 p.m. 

 

February 13 CPQ Board Meeting 

 Karen Blount’s House 

 1712 Classen Street, Bak. 

 6:00 p.m. 

 

February 20 CPQ Guild Meeting 

 Riverlakes Community Center 

 1:15 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Final Call for Boutique Items!  Bring to Meeting 

(No Night Meeting in February) 

 

February 25 Quilt Take-In for Ruby Jubilee 

Bring your quilt to The Iron Lily 

424 24th Street, Bakersfield 

10am – 1pm 

 

February 26 – 27: 

  Set-up for Ruby Jubilee  

 The Iron Lily, 424 24th St. 

 Sign-up at February CPQ Meeting 

 

February 28  Ruby Jubilee 

 9am – 5pm 

Children under 12 – FREE 

$10 covers both days entry for adults 

Lecture/Trunk Show with Karen Tripp - $12 

(includes free EPP pattern) 6:00 p.m. 

 

Bed Turning at 2:00 p.m. 

 

February 29 Ruby Jubilee 

 9am – 4pm 

 

February 29 Ruby Jubilee EPP Class 

With Teacher, Karen Tripp - $60 

(all inclusive price covers everything!) 

Sign-up on Website or at Feb CPQ meeting 

9:30 am – 3:30 p.m. – The Iron Lily 

424 24th Street, Bak 

 

February 29 Opportunity Drawings 3pm 

Opportunity Quilt drawing – following baskets 

 

February 29 Quilt Take Down 

Sign-up at February CPQ Meeting 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AND  SPEAKING OF SUCCESS!  LOOK 

WHAT WE FOUND AT ROAD TO 

CALIFORNIA! 

OUR CPQ MEMBER, SHARON CASEY 
WINNER OF “DIRECTOR’S CHOICE” 

AWARD - $5,000! 
CONGRATULATIONS, SHARON! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

AND NOW … 
A WORD FROM OUR 

PRESIDENT! 

 

Pat Ruiz 
President 

The CPQ Ruby Jubilee Quilt Show is less 

than 30 days away and Darla and her 

crew have taken off their running shoes 

and are now wearing roller skates to get 

the quilt show ready!! Lots of help is still 

needed, so please volunteer, because as I 

always say, “Members of Cotton Patch 

Quilt Guild are the backbone to it’s 

success.” CPQ Ruby Jubilee – can’t wait!! 

A Thimbleful of Wisdom 
 

by Sheila K. Plane 

 
“Successful people do 

consistently  

what others do occasionally.” 

 

 

AND LOOK AT SHARON’S 
AMAZING QUILT! 



  

Jill Ramey provided a lovely set-up 
with delicious goodies, along with 
other February birthday members! 

 

 
 

January CPQ Meeting Pictures 
 

 

I sure appreciate our 

members each month 

who so generously 

provide goodies for 

our meetings!  

MUAH! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TIME TO CONSIDER THE EASTER 

ISOLETTE CHALLENGE 

DUE AT THE MARCH MEETING! 

Lucky winners are:  Stacey Heredia, Donna 

Anderson, Cheryl Williams, Pat Ruiz, Jill 

Ramey, Debbie Bride.  AND, the winner of 

the sewing machine was Vicki Parker (not 

pictured). 

 

 
 



January CPQ at Night Meeting Pictures 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Karen Blount, for your amazing 

demonstration on your technique for hand 

quilting within a hoop!  So much talent within the 

walls of our CPQ Guild! 



AND YET ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL SEW-IN 
AS WE PREPARE FOR THE RUBY JUBILEE! 

  

 

 

 

Special Thank You to all of the 

ladies who, once again, came through 

to support our sew-in!   Always fun 

and a great way to share projects 

and ideas.   Our boutique is going to 

be fabulous .. just you wait and see! 

 



  
February General Meeting  

Sewing Room Sale  
February 20th @ Riverlakes Community Center 

 

 

During our February General Meeting, we will be selling items to our members at 
ridiculously low prices.  If you like garage sales, you'll love our Sewing Room sale.  
We will have fabric, notions, books, magazines and much more for sale on Feb. 
20th, at our day meeting.  You won't want to miss this!!  
 

We will not have a speaker during our February meeting.  We will have updates on 
all of our ongoing projects & committees, Show and Tell, as well as last minute 
details on our Ruby Jubilee Quilt Show.   There will be extra social time scheduled 
so we can visit with fellow members and shop til you drop!! 
 
Hope to see you there!! 

 

 

 

 

MARCH GENERAL MEETING 

Yvonne Phenicie ~ Quilt Maker, Teacher, Designer 

FRIDAY, MARCH 20, 2020 

Ombre Bargello workshop!! 

 
Yvonne will show us an easy way using the popular Ombre fabric and one other fabric choice.   This 

is a two fabric Ombre Bargello quilt.  You won't want to miss this workshop!! 

Place: ThimbleTowne – 9:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Cost:  Members - $45 (includes $10 pattern) / Non-Members $55 (includes $10 pattern) 

Lunch with Lettuce Eat $10 (or bring your own).  You may order online as you register, or you may 

register at the February meeting. 

 
 



 

 

Gail Clark, Director of Membership 

Warm winter greetings from the Membership table!  I 

hope you’re staying warm and HEALTHY!  We have 

156 members.  Welcome to Glenda Harris and Cindy 

Randall.  Be sure to sign up to help at our quilt show, 

it’s going to be AWESOME!  

Happy quilting! 

 

 

 
February  Birthdays 

 

Feb 2 Cynthia Chase 

Feb  4 Elizabeth Gartman 

Feb  5 Debra Clutter 

Feb 13 Rita Griffin 

Feb  14 Diane Chapman 

Feb 19 Marilyn Watson 

Feb 21 Elizabeth Lehman 

Feb 22 Carla Talley 

Feb 23 Terri Nelson 

Feb 23 Dolores Phillips 

Feb 26 Susan Sims 

Feb 28 Eva Nipp 

Feb 28 Arlene Velis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blocks for the Brave 
 

 
 

Join us every Tuesday from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. at 

Thimble Towne to work on quilt tops, binding, 

pillow cases, cutting and pressing.  Just bring your 

sewing machine and basic sewing supplies, along 

with your enthusiasm!  All supplies are available 

there!  We are always happy to have new volunteers 

join us! 

 Also, if you have a long-arm machine and 

would like to quilt for Blocks for the Brave, please 

call Dyna Hall at 805-712-1323. 

Thanks, 

 Donna Haynes – (661) 345-6701 

 

Paws for a Cause 
Happy Valentines Day to all you lovely quilters!  I’m 

glad to report that since November, we have 

delivered 215 pet beds to the local shelters.  I’d like 

to also thank everyone for the donations of fabric and 

batting.  Shelters are also in need of towels, so if you 

have any towels you don’t need, please drop them off 

at the shelters, or bring them to the February meeting.  

Shelter addresses are: 

 KC Animal Services 

 3951 Fruitvale Avenue, Bak 

 

 Bakersfield Animal Control 

 201 S. Mt. Vernon, Bak (right off of 58) 

 

 SPCA 

 3000 Gibson St (off of Rosedale, near Costco) 

                 

Catherine Foster, Chairman 

 (text) (831) 682-6024 

 

 

 



 

 

                                                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sweet Dreams Chairman, 

Kim Linder 

 

Kim reported that she was able to deliver 19 

pillow cases to the Jamieson Center last 

month!  Isn’t that amazing?   Our ladies are so 

generous and those little kids have something 

special made just for them that they can take 

with them when they leave Jamieson.   Thank 

you all .. but don’t stop now!  Stop by Kim’s 

desk at the February meeting for kits! 

 

 

 
 

Look at these adorable shoes Karin Fitzsimons 

made for 18” dolls!  We’ll be selling these 

along with outfits that will surely be a hit 

with your grandchildren!  Although not an 

“official” vote, I don’t think anyone would 

argue the point.  Just take a look!  Karin has 

done an amazing job with chairing the 

boutique!  So many hours planning and 

organizing for us!  We’d be running in circles 

without her leadership!  Thank you, Karin! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Loving Hands 

Loving Hands Chairman, Patty Ruettgers 

 
Thanks to those who managed to work on 

quilts over the holidays!  We delivered 24 

quilts, 6 to each of four local hospitals 

(KMC, Adventist Health, Mercy SW and 

Memorial!) Thank you also to Gail Clark 

and Jewell Forrest for donating batting 

scraps.  I’d also like to thank Deanie 

Hogan for donating fabric that she used 

to make the sweet isolette you see 

pictured below.  If you’d like to make a 

quilt with this fabric, please stop by the 

Loving Hands table! 

 

 

VOTED “BEST OF  

RUBY JUBILEE BOUTIQUE” 

 



 

Officers and Committee Chairmen 

2019-2020 

 

President    Pat Ruiz (661) 203-3035 

1st Vice President Penne Sherer (661) 330-5814  

2nd Vice President Denise Henson (661) 619-2643 

Treasurer  Karin Fitzsimmons   (702) 219-1478 

Secretary  Karen Blount  (661) 330-5838 

Parliamentarian  Mary Brown  (661) 477-1876 

Member-at-Large Carla Talley  (661) 283-0126  

Director of Philanthropy    

Director of Membership Gail Clark  (661) 398-8085 

Director of Communications Krystina Steed  (661) 378-6352 

Director of Quilt Show Darla Hall  (661) 839-5805 

 

We are in need of Chairmen for the following committees.  Please contact one of the directors listed above if 

you’re interested in serving. 

 

Bus Trips  Responsible for making arrangements for a bus, (most likely Orange Belt) for our 

guild to be able to attend various quilt shows throughout the year, as a group.  

Also responsible for taking RSVP’s from members.  Chairman may ask someone 

within the guild to assist making arrangements for an event, as need be. 

 

Committee Chairman Committee Chairman 

    

Blocks for the Brave Donna Hayne Opportunity Drawing/Day Carla Talley 

Bus Trips ? Opportunity Drawing/Night Sharon Casey 

Challenge Quilts Maggie Adams Opportunity Quilt Darla Hall 

Christmas Party Krystina Steed Paws for a Cause Catherine Foster 

Evening Mtg Facilitator Darla Hall Photographer Sharon Mettler 

Greeter Jennifer Armantrout Ronald McDonald House Carla Talley 

Hospitality Janice Biggs Show ‘N Tell Sharon Godley 

Loving Hands/Day Patty Ruettgers Storage Unit Diane Chapman 

Loving Hands / Night Rebecca Wells Sunshine Deanie Hogan 

Membership Gail Clark Sweet Dreams Kim Linder 

Newsletter Janice Biggs Website Krystina Steed 

    
    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


